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Dear parent, 

We are all very mindful that Christmas is almost here! The Christmas performances sound 

lovely as the children have practiced very hard this week. The school has  become a    

Christmas wonderland almost over night and my thanks go to all staff who have worked           

diligently to ensure that it looks amazing. 

Year 1 children visited the Planetarium this week. Despite the travel to Newcastle being   

extremely busy, the children and staff all enjoyed the Planetarium as they came to the end 

of their space topic. 

Thank you to SOFIA parents who have given up very precious time this week to continue 

cataloguing our library books in preparation for children being able to borrow books. This is 

a very time consuming job and we really appreciate their  dedication to the task. 

Next week we welcome parents and families to each year groups Nativity                            

performance. We must politely remind parents that the school hall can only                       

accommodate 2 family members for each child, whether they come together or on separate 

performances. We know that each performance will provide a little                     

Christmas magic and DVD’s are available for parents to order.  



Coming Events: 
5.12.2016 2.15pm Reception performance for parents 

6.12.2016 9.30am Reception performance for parents 

6.12.2016 2.15pm Year 1 performance for parents 

7.12.2016 9.30am Year 1 performance for parents 

7.12.2016 Nursery party 

7.12.2016 2.15pm Year 2 performance for parents 

8.12.2016   9.30am Year 2 performance for parents 

9.12.2016         Nursery filming Late Greens and Morning children Xmas lunch 

12.12.2016 Reception Christmas party (pm) 

13.12.2016 Nursery performance (pm) Early Red and Afternoon children  2pm 

14.12.2016 Year 1 Christmas party (pm) 

15.12.2016 Nursery performance (am) Late Green and Morning children 10am 

15.12.2016 Year 2 Christmas party (pm) 

16.12.2016 Christmas jumper day 

16.12.2016 Santa visit 

16.12.2016 SCHOOL FINISHES  

HAPPY CHRISTMAS! 

Last Friday we reviewed the teaching of science. It was an 

exciting day with lots of scientific research and                    

experiments happening. The photographs show some of 

them… 

 

We will   celebrate           

science again in the new 

year—the week of 20th 

March will offer many               

exciting opportunities for 

the                                children to take 

part in. Some classes will visit Fulwell Juniors and classes 

from the Juniors will come to our school.  

Brendan Renwick will lead work on sound. If you are able to 

support science week in any way, please email school:  

www.fulwell.infant@schools.sunderland.gov.uk 

Labelling it ’science week’.   

 

 

On Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday afternoons year 1 classes travelled on the metro to Newcastle to visit the Plan-

etarium. They have really enjoyed learning about space and this week wrote the story ‘Whatever Next’. Amazing writ-

ing children, we are very proud of you. This writing will soon be on display in the main  entrance. 

 

Science Science 

SOFIA news 
Exciting news about the Christmas raffle - we have an amazing offer from Barclays to match every pound raised so that every ticket you 

buy is worth £2 to the school. We also have new prizes of cinema tickets, bowling tickets, and Jamie Oliver's Christmas cook book on 

top of existing fab prizes. Extra tickets are available from school office. If you aren't planning to buy any, can you return any books asap 

so we can sell them on? The draw is on 13 December.  

 

Have you got hold of this years' must-have Christmas toy? If not, you will have a chance to win a purple hatchimal 

which we will raffle during the Christmas performances. There will also be hand-made Christmas decorations and 

stocking fillers for sale at that time. 
 

Thank you for your support and best of luck in the raffle. 

Birthdays– up to 2/12/16 

Congratulations children. 

We hope you have a very          

enjoyable day! 

Finley Abraham 

Harry Davie 

Lucy Hope 

Molly Robinson 

Daniel Wright 

Riley Cowell 

Archie Fullard 

Freddie Barnes 

Sebastian Catarinella 


